
“Keep Alaska Moving through service and infrastructure.” 
 
 

 

 
      

TO: SEE DISTRIBUTION DATE: July 18, 2023 
   
   
FROM: Lauren Little, PE SUBJECT: Chief Engineer’s 

Directive – HSM20-44 
Asphalt Binder & 
WMA 

 Interim Chief Engineer  
   

 
Incorporate the attached Standard Modification HSM 20-44 into highway contracts with an 
advertising date after July 31, 2023.  HSM20-44 includes revisions to the Asphalt Binder PG+ 
test requirements and adds two acceptable Warm Mix Asphalt technologies. 
 
Alaska Standard Specifications for Highway Construction, Standard Specifications, and 
Statewide Special Provisions are available online at: 
http://www.dot.state.ak.us/stwddes/dcsspecs/index.shtml.   
 
Attachments:  HSM 20-44 
 
DISTRIBUTION: 
Al Fletcher, Pavement/Safety/Materials, FHWA 
Emily Haynes, Engineering and Operations Team Lead, FHWA 
Luke Bowland, P.E., Preconstruction Engineer, Central Region 
Mike Chambers, Statewide Publication Specialist, D&CS, Statewide 
Katherine Keith, Deputy Commissioner, DOT&PF 
David Lowell, P.E., Acting Construction Engineer, Southcoast Region 
Mike Lund, P.E., Construction Engineer, Northern Region 
Kirk Miller, P.E., Preconstruction Engineer, Southcoast Region 
Sharon Smith, P.E., Chief of Contracts, Central Region 
Joel St. Aubin, P.E., Construction Engineer, Central Region 
Barbara Tanner, P.E., Chief of Contracts, Northern Region 
Eric Verrelli, Chief of Contracts, Southcoast Region 
Matt Walker, P.E., Chief of D&CS, Statewide 
Jon Weaver, Statewide Specifications Engineer, D&CS 
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